SUPERVISORS MEETING

Meeting of June 20, 2007
CALL TO ORDER

ROLL CALL
Supervisor Gary Ahle, Highway Commissioner William Peach, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, Kenneth Joseph, Deputy Clerk Deborah Allsup and Recorder Debbie Dawson.

Others present: Paul Homann and Gary Fohne 
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the Supervisor as presented and Kenneth Joseph seconded the motion. Roll call 3 ayes. Motion carried.

SENIOR REPORT


None
YOUTH REPORT

Kenneth Joseph reported that he did not make the Youth Committee meeting Monday night June 11th.  Kenneth Joseph reported that the Pool party at the O’Fallon City Pool is July 15th. Kenneth Joseph reported that they will be going to the Cardinal game on September 23rd. We accepted an application from William Sullivan. Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve a donation of $250.00 to the Future Business Leaders of America and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 3 ayes. Motion carried.

PLANNING

None
AFTER PROM


None
TRUSTEES


None
SUPERVISORS REPORT


Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Financial Packets of May as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call 3 ayes. Motion carried.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the Senior Center had a practice fire drill on June 11th with the O’Fallon Fire Department. They are going to make some recommendations for the building. We have not received anything on that yet.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that a Ryder truck had ran over our mailbox on June 11th. We have contacted their insurance company for a reimbursement. We haven’t heard anything yet. 

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that from the Rummage Sale money that we gave a donation to the Food Pantry.


Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that Terry Davis with PSOP helping seniors with filling out different things will be gone now until November 15th. This is a slow time of the year.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that Ed True had got back with him about the van drivers raises and he said that 50 cents would be fine and he would deal with City. Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to approve the 50 cent raise and seconded by Glenn Loyet. Roll call 3 ayes. Motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the Food Pantry will hold a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony on June 22nd at 3:00 p.m. and everyone is invited.

Supervisor Gary Ahle read a letter from Supervisor Bruce P. Canty with Caseyville Township about the Fire District. He said that Jerry Crabtree should handle the Caseyville Township.

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that the O’Fallon Township Board is hardly making a quorum anymore, he thinks if this keeps up that they should discuss going to one meeting a month also. Supervisor Gary Ahle made a motion to cancel the July 4th meeting due to the holiday and seconded by Kenneth Joseph. Roll call Joseph aye, Loyet nay, Ahle aye. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS

                                                  Town Fund                     $42,460.76
                                                  General Assistance             3,022.17
Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor as presented and seconded by Kenneth Joseph.  Roll call 3 ayes. Motion carried.
PUBLIC INPUT

Glenn Loyet made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Supervisor Ahle. Roll call 3ayes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

                                                               Respectfully submitted by:

                                                               Orval H. Schloemann

                                                               Town Clerk

